Dear sir or madam,

As a concerned parent of young children who attend school in Wolverley I wholly disagree with plans for the Lea Castle quarry, the health implications aside - which is my main concern - the roads around the proposed site are already heavily congested and very narrow and I'm surprised there aren't more accidents with the speed in which some large vehicles and buses pass me by on a very thin stretch of road already, this will only get worse when we have huge trucks up and down all day. I am worried that my children and their classmates will miss out on being able to play safely outside with the added dust in the air from the quarry and we won't know if their health would be impacted until many years later.

I urge the council to please think about the local residents and students and please object to this quarry. Life is getting increasingly harder for many families in this country and this, in my opinion, is the last thing our countryside needs.

Thank you.

Yours faithfully Emma Stirling